
1

SR 520/I-5 Express Lanes Connection 
Project

Virtual office hours and Q&A
Zo o m M e e t i n g  – M a y 1 2 ,  2 0 2 3

Chris MacDonald
I-5 Connection Project
Assistant Project Engineer
Washington State Department of Transportation

Ethan Kaufman
Project Manager
The Walsh Group

Tony Black
Deputy Construction Communications Manager
Washington State Department of Transportation

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Tony

Welcome everyone to the virtual office hours & Q &A for the SR 520 / I-5 Express Lanes Connection Project

We’ll get started here soon – just want to give folks another minute to join. 

Welcome again, all. We are grateful for your attendance today

As you likely know, construction for the SR 520 / I-5 Express Lanes Connection Project (will be referring to it as I-5 project to save a couple few words – it’s a mouthful) began in August 2021 and is ongoing until 2024. In this meeting, you’ll learn more about this project, hear the latest construction updates (particularly as summer tends to be a busy construction season), and hear more about what to expect this fall and beyond.


Alright let’s get started!



How to participate in the meeting
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All attendees are muted, and 
camera is off to start. You 
may adjust your audio/video 
settings using the carrot (“^”) 

next to each icon. Please 
remember to mute yourself 

or we will do it for you.

This meeting is being 
recorded and will be 

publicly available. Please 
know that by turning your 

camera on you are 
consenting to having your 

image shown when the 
recording is shared online.

Use the Chat
feature to ask your 
questions during 
the presentation.

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Hello I’m Tony Black and I handle communications for the I-5 project here with the SR 520 Program. Thank you for joining us. I will be facilitating today’s meeting and have some of my communication team members on hand to support as well.

This virtual office hours is going to be a little different than other meetings we’ve had for this project. We know it’s been a while since we last spoke and we hope you’ve all come with questions as we encourage your participation for this meeting.

Before we get into it, I’d like to go over some quick housekeeping notes. 

You’ll see here you can unmute yourself or turn on your camera to ask a question. We ask that you please wait to be called on before unmuting yourself. You can raise your hand under the reactions button, or simply turning on your camera which will alert us that you’d like to speak. Please remember to mute yourself!
You may also use the chat feature to ask your questions. You won’t be able to chat amongst the other attendees, but your questions can be answered in real time by our project staff.
This meeting is being recorded and will be publicly available – if you turn your camera on you are consenting to having your image shown when this is made publicly available. If you do not want to have your image shown, please do NOT turn your camera on and use the chat feature only.
As this primarily is an I-5 project meeting, we plan to prioritize questions related to this project. If you have questions about Montlake or Portage Bay you are welcome to ask them but they won’t be answered by this group today, but we will follow up. We’re set to go for an hour today so of course, if there are questions that we don’t get to, we’ll make sure to follow up with you after the meeting, and we’ll also be posting the presentation online following the meeting. 

Last note here is if you have any technical issues, you can send us an email to that address listed and we’ll make sure someone from our team reaches out to help troubleshoot. 

Alright, let’s go over our agenda today. 



Agenda
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• Project overview

• Weekend closure

• Roanoke work

• Q&A

• How to stay informed

• Adjourn

Tony Black

From above where the new flyover ramp will be built next to the westbound SR 520 ramp to southbound I-5.
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Presentation Notes
Tony

During today’s meeting, we’ll give you an overview of the I-5 project, talk through recent construction progress and effects, and highlight some upcoming construction activities. At any point if you have a question or want to hear more, please use the raise hand function or turn on your camera and wait for us to call on you before you unmute. You may also ask your question in the chat where we will answer it towards the end.

First, though, I’d like to orient us to the broader SR 520 Program.



SR 520 progress keeps moving west
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Tony Black
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As you’re likely aware, our I-5 project is part of the larger SR 520 Program which includes major changes at Montlake, Portage Bay and now here on I-5. 

This project is one of the first major additions to the I-5 corridor in downtown Seattle in nearly 50 years.

We have an anticipated completion date of Spring 2024.

So now over to Chris MacDonald, assistant project engineer, who will give an overview of the project.



I-5 Project Overview
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Chris MacDonald

Project elements include:

1. New, reversible transit/HOV ramp 
between SR 520 and the I-5 express 
lanes

2. Restriped I-5 express lanes: retains 
four existing lanes while adding a 
reversible transit/HOV lane between 
I-5/SR 520 interchange and Mercer 
Street

3. Modified, reversible ramp between 
the I-5 express lanes and Mercer 
Street

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Chris MacDonald

Provide a high-level overview of the project and its goal once complete.

Revise ramps at 520 to allow for new flyover connection

Added HOV/transit lane between Mercer and 520 on express lanes

New HOV/transit connection at Mercer

Goal – provide an easier connection for transit and HOV drivers onto express lanes from 520 to eliminate the lane crossings currently required to go from 520 to Mercer – will improve safety and traffic flow on I5 






Project Rendering
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Chris MacDonald

Looking south at I-5 and SR 520 interchange

Northbound I-5 Ramp 
to Eastbound SR 520

New Reversible 
Transit/HOV Ramp

Existing General 
Purpose Ramp

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Chris

This slide shows a rendering of about what the new flyover bridge will look like once construction of the bridge and deck is complete.

Shows new ramp to express lanes and modified ramp from 520 WB to SB I5

And now I am going to hand off the virtual mike to Ethan Kaufman



Recent Construction Progress Ethan Kaufman

• Completed crossbeam support structures for new flyover ramp. 

Current lane closures/reductions: 
• I-5 express lanes reduced from four to three lanes through October 2023
• WB SR 520 to SB I-5 ramp reduced from two to one lane to Spring 2024

From above, the westbound SR 520 off-ramp to Roanoke St. and northbound I-5 will soon be “pushed” north (right in photo) to make room for new flyover ramp

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Ethan Kaufman

Introduce yourself and then provide a summary of recent progress since August 2021 (the last meeting) and what some of Walsh’s next plans are. Pass to Chris for “more on the upcoming work”

Substructure of bridge completed, moving into superstructure/deck portion

Finishing walls on north side of 520, moving on to wall between Roanoke ramp and WB-NB ramp

Continuing on walls on mainline and at Mercer
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Upcoming work
Chris MacDonald

• Steel bridge girder setting May 19-
21
• Crews will set and assemble steel 

girders for the new flyover ramp 
during a weekend closure of 
northbound I-5 and the express 
lanes.

• WB 520 to Roanoke off-ramp 
closing May 30 – June 17 (tent.)
• Crews will do the first of at least 

two closures to finish retaining 
walls and re-align Roanoke and 
NB I-5 ramps into final alignment. The concrete crossbeams shown will be where the new steel bridge girders are placed.

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Chris

provide summary of upcoming work and the Roanoke closure. Ethan you can jump in here too if you like.

girders
 - currently bringing in sections that have been fabricated offsite for pre-assembly
 - girder setting to start Friday night May 19, expecting to complete sone time Sunday with setting all the girders
 - following weeks will see work continue for final bolts tightening, installing framing and worker safety systems for building the concrete deck

Roanoke
 - previously closed to construct the 5 foot diameter shafts that support the wall on the north side of the Roanoke offramp
 - now need to complete similar shafts for the wall that will support the Roanoke ramp itself an sit between the 2 ramps, along with some soldier pile wall
 - to do that and complete the retaining wall the Roanoke ramp will need to close during shaft installation and the ramp will




Major Project Milestones and Anticipated 
Timeline 
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Chris MacDonald and Ethan Kaufman

Winter 2023
Completion of 
Intelligent 
Transportation Systems

Completion of 
illumination systems, 
sign bridges, and signs

August 2021
Construction 
begins

Spring 2024
Final paving and striping

Construction complete

Connection opens to 
transit*

Winter 2021
Began Mercer St 
reconfiguration

Work delayed due 
to concrete driver 
strike

Spring 2022
Began wall construction 
along the Roanoke St 
off-ramp

Began construction of 
flyover ramp foundation

Summer 2022
Began wall 
construction along 
I-5 between SR 
520 and Mercer 
Street

Fall 2022 – Fall 2023
Construct and 
complete overpass

Begin wall 
construction along SR 
520 to SB I-5

We are 
here

*Reversible transit/HOV lane will open to carpools following completion of Portage Bay Bridge and Roanoke Lid Project

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Chris & Ethan

Provide a high-level view of anticipated milestones for project 

A little more than half way through the project

Pass back to Tony.



Stay in touch
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• Contact Tony Black, SR 520 Deputy Construction Communications Manager 
& I-5 Project Lead. Email Tony.Black@wsdot.wa.gov. 

• Contact David Goldberg, SR 520 Program Community Liaison &
Ombudsman. Email David.Goldberg@wsdot.wa.gov or call 206-200-9484

• Email SR 520 staff with your questions about the project or construction 
activities. SR520Bridge@wsdot.wa.gov

• Call the 24-Hour Construction Hotline: (206) 316-2559
• Visit the SR 520 Construction Corner for the most up-to-date information on 

closures and construction impacts.
• Visit the SR 520 Program website to find general information about the 

project.
• Follow us on Twitter @wsdot_520 to get key news and updates about the SR 

520 program.

Tony Black

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes

Tony

A couple quick notes before we wrap up here, we have about x minutes left.

Listed here are some important contact numbers and emails should you have any other questions or concerns. One helpful resource to be aware for upcoming closures or major construction activities is the Construction Corner. This is the latest and greatest source of information – highly encourage bookmarking that one and we can add it to the chat here for you as well.


mailto:Tony.Black@wsdot.wa.gov
mailto:GoldbeD@wsdot.wa.gov
mailto:SR520bridge@wsdot.wa.gov
mailto:SR520Bridge@wsdot.wa.gov
https://sr520construction.com/
http://www.wsdot.wa.gov/Projects/SR520Bridge/
https://twitter.com/wsdot_520


Questions or comments? 
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Please use the 
Raise Hand
feature or turn 
your Camera on 
to ask us a 
question. You 
can also use the 
Chat.

Tony Black

Looking south at I-5 and the I-5 express lanes toward downtown Seattle, Lake Union on the right
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Alright so that’s it for our presentation – if you have any questions please use the raise hand feature or turn your camera on. Please remember to wait until called on before unmuting yourself. If we run out of time,` we will follow up individually using the email you registered with.

A reminder we’re here to answer questions specifically to the I-5 project and any questions about Montlake or Portage Bay will be answered via email.



We want to hear from you! 
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Thank you for participating in today’s public meeting.

Have last comments and thoughts for our team? Send us an email at 
SR520bridge@wsdot.wa.gov

Tony Black

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Tony

So that brings us to the end of our meeting today. One more time, thanks to everyone for participating. If you have any further questions, please send us an email and we’ll get back to you. Again, this presentation will be posted online. Thanks and have a great day!


mailto:SR520bridge@wsdot.wa.gov
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